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On the occasion of the 7th UK-Viet Nam Strategic Dialogue, H.E. Vice Minister
of Foreign Affairs of Viet Nam, To Anh Dung, and Minister of State for
Foreign and Commonwealth Affairs, Harriett Baldwin MP, welcome the sustained
progress in the strategic partnership, particularly in support of the rules-
based international order, free trade, sustainable economic growth, education
and cultural exchanges and welcomed the opportunity to discuss the full range
of bilateral and international issues, including human rights.

The UK and Viet Nam are strong advocates of global free trade and welcome the
signing of the EU – Viet Nam Free Trade Agreement (EVFTA) on 30 June. Viet
Nam and the UK look forward to ensuring continuity of trade relations as the
UK leaves the EU, including through transitioning the EU – Viet Nam Free
Trade Agreement. The two sides also discussed the UK’s proposal on
transitioning the Comprehensive Partnership and Cooperation Agreement (PCA).
This will boost the relationship between Vietnamese and UK firms for enhanced
competition and productivity.

The UK and Viet Nam are committed to working together in multilateral forums.
The UK welcomes Viet Nam’s election as a non-permanent member of the United
Nations Security Council, and both sides look forward to close cooperation on
the maintenance of international peace and security during Viet Nam’s tenure,
including on: women, peace and security; post-conflict reconstruction; and
the global non-proliferation architecture, including disarmament, de-mining,
non-proliferation of weapons of mass destruction, and resolution of regional
issues such as the de-nuclearisation of the Korean peninsula.

The two sides agreed to close collaboration during Viet Nam’s Chairmanship of
ASEAN in 2020. The two countries will work closely together in the run up to
the COP26 Climate Change Conference to strengthen commitments to reducing
emissions and increasing the use of renewable energy in Viet Nam.

Both sides shared views on recent developments in the South China Sea,
expressed support for the peaceful resolution of any disputes in the South
China Sea on the basis of international law, including UNCLOS, which will
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support peace, stability, development and prosperity in the region.

Both sides support the establishment of a new Joint Serious Organised Crime
Working Group to coordinate policy development and project delivery in areas
of modern slavery, human trafficking, child sexual exploitation and illegal
transfer of goods through customs. The signing of a new Memorandum of
Understanding (MoU) between the UK Border Force and the General Department of
Viet Nam Customs, as well as the review and evaluation of the Returns MoU
between the Home Office and the Ministry of Public Security will reinforce
the importance of cooperation on these issues.

Both sides welcomed increased cooperation in the area of defence, in
particular the initiation of the Defence Policy Dialogue, high level defence
related visits and cooperation on United Nations Peacekeeping, including the
deployment of the Vietnamese level 2 field hospital in South Sudan.

Both sides acknowledged the key role of education in the relationship and
welcomed the renewal of the decision establishing the educational and
cultural status of the British Council in Viet Nam. They also emphasised the
importance of strengthening bilateral cultural diplomacy to deepen the bonds
between the two countries.

Viet Nam and the UK highly value regular Ministerial visits between both
countries. Viet Nam’s Minister of Finance will shortly visit London, to be
followed by Ministerial visits to Viet Nam in the coming months, including
for the annual Defence Dialogue and Joint Economic and Trade Committee.
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APPOINTMENT OF JUNIOR COUNSEL TO THE
ADVOCATE GENERAL FOR SCOTLAND

The Advocate General for Scotland invites expressions of interest from junior
Counsel and suitably qualified solicitor advocates wishing to represent the
Secretary of State for the Home Department at Immigration and Asylum First
Tier Tribunal hearings in the place of Home Office Presenting Officers. Those
appointed are likely to receive ad hoc instructions over a period of three to
six months. It is intended that the scheme will operate along the same lines
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as the “Junior Junior” (formerly known as the “Baby Barrister” scheme)
operated by the Government Legal Department in London.

Applications are invited from any member of the junior Scottish Bar and/or
suitably qualified solicitor advocates, unless currently appointed as an
Advocate Depute or Scottish Government Standing Junior. The applications will
be assessed by a panel comprising of OAG solicitors and at least one Home
Office official. The number of appointments is not fixed. As presently
advised, these will only relate to the Home Office and will be for a three to
six month period. Counsel joining the scheme will be required to read, and
confirm that they have read, guidance on handling government information
before they are added to the scheme. Those who currently hold an appointment
as a “Junior Junior” are invited to reapply if they wish to continue as part
of the new group of “Junior Juniors.”

In line with the parallel scheme operated in England, fees are £45 per hour
for preparation of appeals (to a maximum of 5 hours per case) and £45 per
hour for appearing before the Tribunal.

Applications should be made by letter and should be accompanied by a current
CV. Applications should provide the applicant’s current contact details,
together with details of his or her main specialisms/areas of work and
professional qualifications. Applicants should also mention any other
qualifications and/or experience which they would like to be considered as
part of their application. Junior Counsel should give their year of call and
solicitor advocates their year of admittance as a solicitor advocate.

E-mailed applications are acceptable and should be e-mailed to Fiona
Robertson, Head of Litigation in the Office of the Advocate General at
Fiona.Robertson@advocategeneral.gsi.gov.uk by the closing date and time of
Friday 19 July 2019.

EU Exit Local Government Delivery
Board: June 2019 update

On 19 June, the Government Brexit Delivery Board met in London.

The Board provides an opportunity for national and local government leaders
to discuss and address issues and opportunities arising from Brexit that
impact on local government.

The meeting was chaired by Communities Secretary Rt Hon James Brokenshire MP.

Government ministers from DExEU, DfT and the Home Office were in attendance
to discuss departmental preparations in relation to transport infrastructure
and the UK Settled Status Scheme.
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Representatives from the Local Government Association, County Councils
Network, District Councils Network and London Councils provided updates and
feedback.

Office address and general enquiries

2 Marsham Street
London
SW1P 4DF

Contact form https://forms.communit…

General enquiries: please use this number if you are a member of the public
030 3444 0000

https://forms.communities.gov.uk/

